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Drayton Christian Reformed Church 
NURSERY is available downstairs for children up to 3 years old. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL:  Children, ages 3 to Grade 4 are welcome to join us downstairs for Sunday School. 

SERMON REVIEW:  After the congregational prayer, Grades 5 through 8 leave for a review of the sermon. 

Questionnaire booklets are found at the back of the sanctuary. 

Large Print Psalter Hymnals and Large Print Order of Worship programs are available. 

Please contact an usher if you wish to use one. 
 

Welcome to worship today!  A special welcome if you are visiting with us!  Together we look forward 

to experiencing the Triune community of Father, Son and Holy Spirit through our worship and 

fellowship. 
 

October 15 ~ Today’s service is led by Pastor Jake Snieder.  As part of our worship, this morning, we 

will observe Disability Concerns Sunday, which seeks to raise awareness of need including opportunity 

for service.  The offering will go in support of the ministry of Disability Concerns within our 

denomination and beyond.      

 

October 22 ~  Next week Sunday Pastor Paul Droogers will lead us in worship, Lord willing.   

 

 

Coffee:  Please join us for coffee and fellowship after the worship service this morning. 
 

 

 

Offerings: 

SECOND OFFERING: Please make cheques for our second offering payable to “Drayton CRC Charity Fund.”   
 

October 15:    1: Budget   2: Disability Concerns  
Everybody Belongs ~ Everybody Serves ~ Disability Week encourages congregations to grow in becoming places 
of belonging for everyone as well as places to engage their gifts in ministry.  God’s love is wide and welcoming 
for all people including people with various disabilities. 
 

October 22:  1: Budget 2: Community Christian School Bursary Fund 

A Christian education turns mirrors into windows.  Our mission is to educate children in a respectful, nurturing 
Christian community through Christ-centered programs. Let us support this school with our gifts today to help 
provide tuition assistance to those who need it. Please give generously. 
 
 

Collections Received:   October 1, 2017 ~ World Renew – Disaster Relief  
        October 8, 2017 ~ Resurrection Life Church   
   October 9, 2017 ~ Canadian Food Grains Bank   

 

Stewardship Thought: 

“If anyone has the world’s goods and sees their neighbour in need, yet closes their heart against 
them, how does God’s love live in them?” 

~ 1 John 3: 17 



Drayton Christian Reformed Church               Worship Leader: Pastor Jake Snieder 

Sunday, October 15                             Music Leader: Praise Team 

10:00 a.m. Worship Service    

Order of Service 
We Are Gathered 

Welcome & Announcements 

*Gathering Song  Above All 
*Call to Worship 

*Silent prayer followed by:  Be Still, for the Presence  
 

*God’s Greeting 

*Song of Praise:   Great Are You Lord 

 
We Are Restored 

Confession of Sins  (Lead by Randy and Pastor Jake) 

Guide for Holy Living:    The Ten Commandments - God's Will Concerning Disabilities 

Song of Thanksgiving:   I Give You My Heart  
 

Children:   The peace of Christ be with you.  

All:    And also with you. 

Prayer of Blessing followed by children, ages 3 to Grade 4, leaving for Sunday School 
 

We Are Equipped 

Bible Reading:    Psalm 139:1-4, 13-18 

Sermon:   “Wonderfully Made” 

*Song of Response:                       Shout to the Lord 

 

We Are Listened To 

Prayers of God’s People 

 Youth, Grade 5 to Grade 8, leave for Sermon Review  

     

We Are Sent 

Offerings:    1. DCRC Budget  2. Disability Concerns 

Faith Story:    Teresa  

*God’s Blessing 

*Doxology:    To God Be the Glory 
 

*Indicates: please stand, if you are able 
 

An evacuation drill will take place immediately following the worship service.   
Please wait for instructions before leaving the sanctuary. 

 



Church Family 
 

Please remember in your prayers those who are confined to their homes. 
 

As a church family we wish to congratulate Jordan & Erin as they were married in the 
Lord Jesus Christ yesterday here at the DCRC!  Pray God will bless this new couple as they 
transition into this new chapter within their lives. 
 

This coming Friday Markus will return to Haiti as he continues his ministry together with Empower 
Global in the community of St. Michel and surrounding area.  Markus hopes to build on his previous 
work and ministry including the distribution of water from the recently-drilled well.        
 

 
 
 

Church Calendar 
 

Sunday:  ~ Morning Worship led by Pastor Paul 
  ~ Sunday School for children ages 3 to Grade 8 
   ~ Young Adults at 7:30 p.m. 
Tuesday:  ~ Elders Meeting at 8:00 p.m. 
  ~ Deacons Meeting at 8:00 p.m. 
Wednesday:  ~ Coffee Break at 9:45 a.m. at the Reformed Church 
Thursday:  ~ Reapers of Hope at 8:30 a.m. in Moorefield 

~ Youth Group Meeting from 7:30 – 9:30 p.m.  
Saturday:  ~ *By Peaceful Waters Benefit Concert at 7:30 p.m. 
Next Sunday:  ~ Morning worship at 10:00 a.m. - Soup & Bun Luncheon following service 
    

 

Church Events & News 

 

From the Safe Church Committee: 

Emergency Evacuation Drill TODAY! 
We have recently revised our church’s Emergency Evacuation Procedures, which 
were approved by Council last week.  The revised procedures are noted below.  To 
ensure that our congregation is familiar with the procedures, and to ensure the safety 
of our congregation in the event of an emergency, we plan to facilitate an Emergency 
Evacuation Drill today, October 15, at the end of our morning worship service.  
 

Emergency Evacuation Procedures 
In the event of an emergency, the fire alarm will sound, and the Pastor (or Chair of Council, if the Pastor 
is absent) will issue evacuation instructions from the pulpit, as follows: 
1.  We have a plan for a safe and orderly evacuation.  Please remain calm and make space for anyone 
needing special assistance. 
2.  Everyone is requested to leave the building in an orderly fashion and gather at the most westerly 
area (town side) of the parking lot (the “Designated Gathering Area”). 
3.  Please do not go downstairs to gather your children; all Nursery/Little Lambs/Sunday  School 
classes are being safely evacuated and will join you at the Designated Gathering Area. 



4.  Please exit the building at your nearest exit, and make your way to the Designated Gathering Area.  
The serving Ushers will take their places near the sanctuary exits, to guide you safely out of the 
building.  Ushers and/or church council members will provide help to those who require assistance to 
evacuate.  Do not attempt to use the elevator. 
 5.  Please remain in the Designated Gathering Area until you receive further instructions.  Do not leave 
the church parking lot in your vehicles, to avoid blocking emergency vehicles. 
6.  People may re-enter the building ONLY after it has been cleared by a member of the Fire 
Department or at the direction of the Pastor (or Chair of Council, if the Pastor is absent). 
- Revised September 2017 ~ Safe Church Committee 

 

World Renew – Breaking Barriers to END HUNGER Devotional: World Renew invites you to 
join us in Changing the Story for communities around the world. Please find the 15-day family 
devotional and 10-day adult devotional in your mail slot today. Through daily devotions and activities 
you can gather with your family to learn how God is moving families beyond poverty, hunger and 
oppression and equipping them with skills to succeed. Join us on November 5 for this year’s World 
Hunger Sunday.  
 

World Renew – Peter Fish: Please be aware your child(ren) will be taking home a Peter Fish 
today. The campaign is titled "Breaking Barriers to End Hunger" this year and it is rooted in 
Philippians 4:19. Please make sure the Peter Fish are returned on World Hunger Sunday which is 
Sunday, November 5. This is a great opportunity to teach our little ones about sharing and caring 
about others in need.  Also, I was reading in the pamphlet that Oct 15th would be a good time to 
distribute the devotionals. If you would want to put them in then you could also ad to the bulletin 
announcement that they will be in the mail slots.        
 

It's that time of year again... Operation Christmas Child through Samaritans 
Purse. The shoe boxes have arrived! Don't forget to pick one (or more) up, they are 
located under the church mail slots. If you need further instructions or ideas, on 
what should and shouldn't be included please visit www.SamaritansPurse.ca Also 
don't forget to include $10 to help cover the cost of shipping. Thanks for your 
support. 

 

Coffee Break is starting again!  Ladies, join us Wednesday mornings for fun 
and fellowship, bible study and oh yeah – Coffee!!   We meet at the Reformed 
Church every Wednesday morning from 9:45- 11am.   This year we are studying 
Nehemiah and learning how God keeps His promises and guides and leads His 
people.  No previous Bible knowledge is required and babysitting is 
provided.  Talk to Teresa Rumph if you want more information. 

 
 

 

 

http://www.samaritanspurse.ca/


*By Peaceful Waters Benefit Concert:  Please join us this Saturday, October 21 at 7:30 pm.  
Featuring internationally renowned Organist, Andre Knevel as well as professor and master of the Pan 
flute, Liselotte Rokyta, from the Czech Republic.  Don’t miss this unique event for the whole family 
being held at the Drayton Christian Reformed Church.  Admission is free with an offering for New Life 
to help those needing counselling assistance.  For more information, please contact Luke Lise at 519-
501-0656. 

 Soup and Bun Luncheon will immediately follow next Sunday, October 22 service.  
The offering during lunch will support Markus and his work in Haiti with Empower 
Global. 

 

The Equip Conference is happening November 18th! If you are looking for an opportunity to learn 
about ministry to students and want to know more about youth culture please join us at the Drayton 
Christian Reformed Church on November 18 from 8:30 am to 2:30 pm. Lunch is provided and 
Registration is free. If you are interested talk to your Church's Council members. For further inquiries 
or to register please email chymteam@gmail.com 
 

New Nursery Sign in!  As part of our Safe Church policy, we have a new nursery sign in/sign out 
sheet. You will be required to make note of who is signing the child in and out of the Nursery. This new 
procedure is in place to keep our church and our children safe. Thank-you! Safe Church Committee.  
 

November Newsletter:  Please submit all articles and items for the newsletter to the office via email 
in a Word.doc by Tuesday, October 24 at 9:00 am or place in the mail box entitled Newsletter 
Submissions by the same date.  Newsletters will be placed in mail boxes on October 29. 
 

This coming Thursday afternoon Pastor Paul Droogers will lead a time of worship at the Royal Terrace 
in Palmerston starting at 2:15 p.m.   
 

Youth Group News 
 

Youth Group: All high-school students are invited to join us this Thursday, October 19 at 
the church from 7:30-9:30 for small groups and games.  On Thursday, October 26 we will 
meet at the home of Helen and Albert for our first "Teen Talk" evening. 
 

Young Adults 

Small Groups Meeting: Anyone under 30, single, married, students, or working is invited to join us 
this evening, October 15, for Young Adults small group at the church from 7:30 to 9:30.  We will be 
exploring the "Mission of Jesus" through a video series by Ray Vanderlaan. 
 

Games Outing: We are heading to "Games on Tap" in Waterloo on Saturday, October 28.  This is a 
board game cafe providing over 800 board games to play as well as a desert and drink menu.  All 
young adults are invited to join us for this fun social night - even if you haven't been able to join us 
for a regular meeting night.  Cost is $5 to play plus any food/drinks you might order. We will meet at 
the church at 7:45 pm to carpool. 
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Parents – Care Packages:  In the upcoming months, we will be sending out care packages to all 
our young adults studying at colleges and universities near and far.  Please help us in this ministry by 
emailing the following info to Pastor Jake at: youth_director@draytoncrc.org 
1: Name of Student.  2: Name of College/University.  3: Program of Study.  4: Mailing Address. 
5: A recent photo to be used in a slide show for an upcoming church service. 
 

Community Christian School News 

BAZAAR ~ Saturday, November 11, 2017 

Do you enjoy baking?  Come on out for a day of fun and fellowship while helping make baked goods 
for the Community Christian School bazaar! We bake in the kitchen of the Drayton CRC starting at 
9:00 am until we are done.     
October 19:  Square Baking / November 2- Cookie Baking   
Hope to see you out!   

Requested Announcements 
 

Palmerston CRC is starting a new GriefShare Group beginning on Thursday, October 19, at 7:30 
p.m.  Come and meet with others in the community who are grieving the loss of a loved one.  In this 
group support can be found including ways to move forward.  For registration please contact Pastor 
Andrew de Gelder at 519-343-5359 or email pastor@palmerstoncrc.com.  
 

Friends of YFC Banquet:  This year our theme is: The Harvest is Plentiful, for there are so many 
youth in Minto who have not heard of Christ’s love. With your support, the YFC Minto staff and 
volunteers can continue to be the ‘face of Christ’ to the youth. The banquet will be held on Saturday, 
October 21st at the Palmerston Christian Reformed Church (400 White’s Road). The doors will open 
at 5:30 pm and the dinner will begin at 6:00 pm. The cost is $25/plate or $200 to sponsor a table. 
Come, enjoy good food, fellowship, worship, and hear about what God is doing through YFC in 
Minto! For more information contact Ken Mohle at: 519-781-5311 or kenneth.m@yfcminto.com 
 

Drayton Ministerial would like to invite you to attend a screening of “OVER 18”, a documentary 
about pornography and its societal effects, on Sunday, October 29 at 7:30 p.m. at the Drayton 
Reformed Church.  The documentary is produced by a Canadian Christian charity, “Hope for the Sold,” 
which seeks to combat pornography effects.  Our hope in hosting this screening is to open up the 
conversation about pornography addiction in our community and families.  We also want to equip 
people with tools and resources both to protect their kids from harmful sexual content online as well 
as help those struggling with pornography addiction themselves.  We feel this is a crucial issue we need 
to be talking about. BE ADVISED: While the film does not contain graphic images, the commentary does 
include graphic content, and so discernment is advised.  Following a pre-view of the screening, both our 
pastors recommend a minimum viewing age of 17.  You can view the trailer for this documentary at 
www.over18doc.com.  If you have any questions, please connect with Pastor Paul or Pastor Jake. 
 

Drayton Reformed Church:  invites everyone to a conference with teacher and pastor Ray Vander 
Laan on November 3-5, 2017.  This 3-day event has been entitled: “When the Time had Fully Come: 
The World of Jesus & Paul.”  Registration is $ $60.  For more information please call 519-343-3647 or 
email rvlconference@draytonreformed.org  Brochures are available by the fellowship hall. 
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M2S Christmas Parcel Drive 2017:  Ninety percent of all we own comes to us via the sea. Seafarers 
who spend Christmas on the job and away from their families deeply appreciate receiving a Christmas 
Parcel when they arrive in the Port of Montreal. We invite you to thank a seafarer by packing a standard 
sized shoebox suitable for a male. Include new items only such as scarves, toques, gloves, socks, 
toothbrush & toothpaste, calendar, packaged candy, aftershave lotion, facecloth, playing cards, soap, 
nail clipper, picture frame (no glass), a small souvenir of Canada, etc. Enclose a Christmas card with a 
personal note of encouragement/thanks and optionally, your name and address. To find out how to 
ship your parcels to us by November, visit www.ministrytoseafarers.org/parcels.htm.  

News from North America 

For Such a Time as This equipping event - Calling all musicians, worship leaders & planners, 
preachers, artists, justice seekers…and anyone else! Join us this October 21 at First Toronto CRC as 
we are re-storied together, inspired for service, and knit together in community. The day will be 
packed with practical workshops about themes such as Justice, Prayer, and Soul Care; Preaching 
Justice; and Justice and Congregational Song. Register here: for-such-a-time-as-this.eventbrite.com 
 

THROUGH CHRIST ALONE - Our salvation comes in and through Jesus Christ, the only mediator we 
have to reconcile us with God. Join Groundwork as we explore 1Timothy 2:1-7 and 2 Corinthians 
5:17-21 to explore the source of this Reformation teaching and recognize how our own thoughts and 
behaviors threaten to undermine it even today. Listen now at GroundworkOnline.com and subscribe 
to Groundwork's weekly emails for future episodes. 
 

Reformation Day Sunday Service - In the 500 years since the Reformation, the Bible hasn’t 
changed—and we still have a calling as Christians like our brothers and sisters from so long ago. 
Resonate Global Mission works with our church to spread the word of God around the world, and on 
Sunday, October 29 at 3:00 p.m., we will join many other Christian Reformed churches in taking an 
offering for Resonate. The service will be at Redeemer University College. Please prayerfully consider 
giving through this church offering. For more information about Resonate, visit 
www.ResonateGlobalMission.org  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ministrytoseafarers.org/parcels.htm
http://www.resonateglobalmission.org/


Keeping in Touch….     The following are asked to send a card, letter or email to: 

Nitin & Ruth .……………………………………………….……………………………..  Rudy & Hinke  
 ~ email: nrsardar@gmail.com 

Jonathan & Janice ………………………………………………………………...… John & Rita  

email: jonathan_barnhoorn@wycliffe.org or janice_barnhoorn@wycliffe.org 

Kathleen …………………………………………………………………………………… Eric & Tara 
email: klauder@worldrenew.net ~ skype: kathleen_lauder 

Mark & Heather ...................................................................................................    Adam &  
email: pastormark@reslifenc.org ~ Phone: 919-482-2382 

Serving Elders  

& Deacons for 

October:  

Alfred 

Steve 

Tom  

Clara 

Rita 

Dave  

Serving Elders  & Deacons 

for November: 

Arnold 

Nanda 

Phil 

Tyson 

October             

Back West 

Back East 

Back Centre 

Upstairs 

Ushers 

Albert  

Tom  

Clara  

Candace  

Serving in Foyer 

Oct 15 – Janelle  

Oct 22 – Adam D 

Oct 29 – Alfred  

Nov 5 – Steve  

Floating Greeters:  

Oct 15 – Roelie  

Oct 22 – Roelie  

Oct 29 – Harry & Jane 

Nov 5 – Harry & Jane 

 October 15, 2017 October 22, 2017 

Greeters Henk & Linda Martin & Grace 

Coffee Servers 
Andy & Morgan 

Randy & Lisa  
Tyson & Lauren 
Cody & Melissa  

Sound System Wes  Sid  

Power Point Mandy  Cody  

Hall Monitor Sharon  Nanda  

Library Tracy  Sharon  

SS Assistant Meagan  Becca  

Grade 5 & 6 SS Yvonne V Sandy 

Grade 7 & 8 SS Francis C Paula  

Nursery 

Katie  
Arlene  
Rachel  
Jocelyn 

Melissa  
Tinny  
Kim 

Kamryn 

Little Lambs 
Brenda  
Jenna  

Melissa 
Josh  

Subs 
Melissa  
Kamryn 

Theresa  
Kirsten 

Bingo at the Terrace Oct 18: Betty & Joyce; Nov 1: Yvonne & Jitske  

Royal Terrace October & November: Palmerston CRC 
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